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October 2006 Provider Bulletin Number 670b 
 

Professional Providers 
 

Limitations on Pregabalin 
 
Beginning with dates of service on and after November 7, 2006, pregabalin (Lyrica®) will be 
denied if the following units (capsules) per day are exceeded:  

• 300 mg capsules: 2 units (capsules) per day 

• 225 mg capsules: 2 units (capsules) per day 

• 200 mg capsules: 3 units (capsules) per day 

• 150 mg capsules: 3 units (capsules) per day 

• 100 mg capsules: 3 units (capsules) per day 

• 75 mg capsules: 3 units (capsules) per day 

• 50 mg capsules: 3 units (capsules) per day 

• 25 mg capsules: 3 units (capsules) per day 
 
Note: Prior authorization will not override the unit (capsule) limit per day.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Information about the Kansas Medical Assistance Program as well as provider manuals and other publications are 
on the KMAP Web site at https://www.kmap-state-ks.us. For the changes resulting from this provider bulletin, 
please view the Pharmacy Provider Manual, page 8-14. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the KMAP Customer Service Center at 1-800-933-6593 (in-state 
providers) or (785) 274-5990 between 7:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. 
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